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May 15, 2017 
 

 
Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess 
Secretary 
New York State Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York  12223 
 

Re: Grandfathering of Channel for Program Transmission 
 

Dear Secretary Burgess: 
 

The following tariff schedule, issued by Verizon New York Inc. (“Verizon”), is transmitted 
for filing in accordance with the requirements of the Public Service Commission, State of New 
York, to be effective June 15, 2017: 

 
P.S.C. No. 13—COMMUNICATIONS 

Section 7 
Third Revised Page 1 
Attachment 1 
  Original Page 1 

 
The proposed revisions update grandfathering provisions for Channels for Program 

Transmission service.  Additionally, it creates an attachment allowing for future changes to 
Serving Wire Center information to be made on one day’s notice.   

 
In view of the fact that the tariff changes do not increase existing prices, and merely 

clarify tariff language, we submit that this is a “routine” filing, pursuant to the Commission's 
December 27, 2000 "Order Waiving Newspaper Publication for Certain Routine Tariff Filings" in 
Case 99-M-1571.  Additionally, customers who currently have the impacted services were 
notified of the grandfathering by letter in January 2017.  Verizon respectfully requests that the 
requirements of newspaper publications be waived.   

 
Please forward the acknowledgement receipt for this filing to Jeanette Nunez at 

jeanette.nunez@verizon.com. 
 
 Respectfully submitted, 

 
      Keefe B. Clemons 
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